TOWN COUNCIL MEETING October 7, 2019

The Town Council met October 7, 2019 at 6:00 p.m. in the Thorsby Municipal Annex Building.

MEMBERS PRESENT:

MEMBERS ABSENT:

Council Members:

Mayor Hight

Marvin Crumpton Glenn Littleton Chasity Chapman Neil Benson Marilyn Collins

Mayor Hight called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m. Terry Jackson gave the invocation.

Mayor Hight asked for approval of the Council Minutes from September 16, 2019.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the Council Minutes from September 16, 2019 as presented. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Chapman, Benson, Collins, and Crumpton.

Council Member Collins moved to approve the Planning Commission Minutes from August 6, 2019 as presented. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Chapman, Benson, Collins, and Crumpton

New Business

Mayor Hight stated that the Council needed to pass a Resolution to appoint someone for the Industrial Development Authority of Chilton County.

Council Member Littleton moved to appoint Mayor Hight to the Industrial Development Authority of Chilton County. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Chapman, Benson, Collins, and Crumpton.

Mayor Hight recognized William Kee from Collins Chapel Church.

Mr. Kee explained to the Council he had reserved Richard Wood Park for October 30th, for Collins Chapel Church, Thorsby First Baptist, and Liberty Hill. He stated they are wanted to put around 15 cars inside the park for Trick or Trunk from 5:30pm to 8:00pm and he also asked could they close Alabama Ave. during this time.

Mayor and Council stated it would be fine for the cars in the park and Mayor Hight asked Mr. Kee to get with Police Chief or himself on closing Alabama Ave.

Department Heads

Police Chief Barnett was not present.

Fire Chief Parker was not present.

Terry Jackson reported to the Council about water leaks and the meter project and wells. He stated they should be starting on the meter in the next couple of weeks.

Town Clerk Crystal Smith remined the Council of the Parade Saturday and also gave the Council a copy of P.E.E.C.H. letter asking for a donation.

Council Member Crumpton asked Terry Jackson about the ditch behind the School. Terry stated they are going to start on that this week to build it back up and put rock in to keep it from washing.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the transfer of funds, and bills for October 7, 2019. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Crumpton, Benson, Collins and Chapman.

There being no further business to come before the council, Council Member Benson moved to adjourn. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Crumpton, Benson, Collins and Chapman.

Robert Hight Mayor